

LPNA Planning for June Meeting

Friday, June 4, 2021

Board Members attending: Greg Peck, President; Karen Lattin, Vice-President; Barbara Canup, Treasurer; Lynne Steele, Secretary; Alan Chan and Herb Bowen, Members-at-Large. Guest Wyman Pang.

The meeting was called to order at 6:38 pm.

The June meeting is set for Thursday, June 17 at 7 pm. Greg will send out a Zoom link to the LPNA member list. Notices on Next Door and Facebook will also be included.

- **Tim Guster**, legal counsel for Great Oaks Water Company, will provide a perspective of the plans for water conservation, Valley Water and pending mandatory water restrictions.

- **Vanessa Sandoval** will provide an update on D2 , including the status of the Opportunity Housing proposal. A discussion about Opportunity Housing followed. Discussion about the focus of the September meeting or having a separate meeting solely about Opportunity Housing and if we could support or oppose it as a board — individually, not representing the entire membership followed. How can we poll enough members fairly and logically to get on awareness overall and insight to issue support or opposition to the proposal?

- **Captain Jason Dwyer**, new district leader, will update police activities in D2.

- **Wyman Pang**, update on CERT. Currently 300 people on list for training, training can be done 30 people at a time. No grant funds available, city is looking for alternatives; Herb is waiting for a City Plan by the end of June. Wyman reported that the April 16 large scale exercise using the field antenna by the park restroom provided good neighborhood coverage. The April 27 RACIES masterplan was not funded by the City. "Likely going to GMRS because they need a repeater." (Barbara per John Norris) In the near term, we will use ham radio connection then GMRS. Wyman will draft an email to the LPNA members about our future plans and tests. Wyman will also attempt to mount Greg's antenna higher for better coverage.

- Herb reported that Terry Lee talked to Issa about Coyote Creek safety issues. He also mentioned Rich Sota (former police officer) and his concerns.

- **Watering of Trees and Native Plants** Barbara needs help measuring, planning, picking plants and planting, second week of October. We need a pipe under the sidewalk with quick connect for drip system, right now Barbara is watering with buckets.

- Herb reported that the solar lights are fixed and the tennis court lights on on track for July. He continues to work with Nasario (Parks Department) on the gopher issues and LPNA advocate Randy Vasquez on various issues.

- **Safe Parking** La Familia is taking over from Life Moves on June 15. The Safe Parking may have to move to the Santa Teresa Light Rail Lot as Southside opens up with more programs.

- **National Night Out** will be discussed at the June meeting. Barbara will reach out about city sanctions, etc. Suggestions included a taco truck, individual ice cream bars and individual crayon packs or other activities for kids. Probably no bounce house.

- **Greg's Action Items:**

- Find out what other associations are doing
- D2 leadership plans
- Contact Crimson Blues for availability

- Greg mentioned setting up a photo gallery on our web page or NextDoor and encourage people to post or send us photos to post.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm.

